                                                                             ZBA Meeting August 20, 2013 




             Unapproved Minutes
In attendance: Mary Henry, Fred Roentsch, Ray L’Abbe, Bob Fant, Dennis McClary, Greg Chaffee, Jay Grant

Chairwoman, Mary Henry brought the meeting to order at 7:00.

Mary made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Fred seconded. All were in favor.

Mary opened nominations for the position of Chair.  Ray nominated Mary. Fred seconded. There were no other nominees. An invitation to discuss was made. Hearing none a voice vote was taken and Mary was elected by majority vote.

The chair invited nominations for Vice Chair. Greg nominated Fred Roentsch. Ray seconded the nomination. An invitation for discussion was made. Hearing none a voice vote was taken and Fred was elected by majority vote.

Nominations for Secretary were invited. Dennis was asked by the chair if he was willing to accept the position. Discussion took place on the duties which included taking all meeting notes, preparing notifications to the public, record keeping and facilitating communications to the various parties who interact with the ZBA. Mary offered to work closely with Dennis to familiarize him with the duties. Dennis accepted the nomination. A voice vote was taken and Dennis was elected by majority vote.
Mary reported that there has been no business put before the ZBA for their consideration since before out last meeting on  6/28/12. Informal conversation on properties recently  bought and sold followed.

Greg Chaffee asked the members to consider the potential benefits of a change to the town building code that would allow Frost Protected Shallow Foundations as an option in the appropriate circumstances. Frost Protected Shallow Foundations such as those used on the Beach property which came before the ZBA last year, have gained greater acceptance across the state. State Building Code allows them. Mary suggested that a review of state regulations in this matter would be helpful. There was unanimous agreement that such foundations are sound and appropriate when used in the right soil and that it should be allowed upon approval of the Building Inspector. There was consensus that slab foundations should not be allowed for dwellings.  It being up to the Planning Board to make such changes Mary asked Bob Fant who sits on the Planning Board if he would please bring this up for discussion at the planning board. He agreed.
A general discussion of town ordinances for lot size, setbacks and frontage followed and how they impact building trends and service requirements in town. These ordinances are obviously the responsibility of the Planning Board as well. Bob Fant explained the town wide Master Plan questionnaire results are being collated by the State. The opinion of the townspeople on this topic were solicited in the questionnaire. The voice of the people will be reflected in the State required and updated Master Plan.
Jay made a motion to adjourn. Greg Chaffee seconded.

Mary adjourned the meeting at 8:50 pm.

Meeting minutes recorded and submitted by Dennis McClary

